From: CRAY Jon * PUC

To: MENZA Candice * PUC

Cc: LACKEY Frank * PUC

Subject: FW: ORSF Account #7923

Date: Monday, October 23, 2023 12:02:06 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Hi, Candice. Would you please file this on behalf of Staff in Docket No. UM 16317 |
will formulate a recommendation for the Commission to consider at a public meeting.

Thanks,
Jon

From: Sandra Virgen <sandrav@hoodriver.coop>

Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2023 11:18 AM

To: CRAY Jon * PUC <Jon.CRAY@puc.oregon.gov>; LACKEY Frank * PUC
<Frank.LACKEY@puc.oregon.gov>

Cc: Libby Calnon <libbyc@hoodriver.coop>; Jamie Leiblein <jamiel@hoodriver.coop>
Subject: ORSF Account #7923

Dear Oregon Residential Service Fund,

We respectfully request a waiver of the late report fees for our phone services.

e We received our Certificate of Authority in February of 2021

e In October of 2021 we began offering VolP phone service to members.

e The staff that was handling the implementation of our VolP service left. Training processes for
new staff were difficult due to the pandemic and remote work.

e |n September 2023 we received our first Lifeline participant and reached out to Jon Cray to
inquire about the reimbursement process.

e We were notified by Jon Cray that we were out of compliance with the RSPF reporting. After
further research it was determined that we had not been provided with login credentials to
submit reports.

¢ In October 2023 we received credentials for the online reporting system, and we were also
added to the notification listing for docket UM1180 for any rate changes.

e To date we only have 66 VolP customers.

e The total amount collected for fees is less than $75 for the entire time span in question.

Any consideration that can be made to waive the late report fees will be greatly appreciated.
Thank you,

Sandra Virgen
Executive Assistant
Hood River Electric & Internet Co-op
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HOOD RIVER

ELECTRIC&INTERNET

CO-OP

Email: sandrav@hoodriver.coop
Main: (541) 354-1233

Direct: (541) 436-5113

Fax: (541) 354-2229

Mailing: PO Box 125, Odell, OR 97044

Office Hours:
Monday — Thursday, 7:00 a.m. —5:30 p.m.
Closed on Fridays

Confidentiality Notice: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify the system manager.
Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily

represent those of HREC. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. HREC
accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.

*¥**xx*x*Register for Smarthub now to view and pay your bill online!
And/Or download the Smart phone app from your app store and
search for Hood River Electric Co-op to manage your account(s)right

from your phone!® ¥ ¥ & &&*
Go to https://hrec.smarthub.coop and click the link listed for new users to register today.
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